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On June 4th from 2:00 to 4:30 p.m. 
free vaccinations will be administer
ed at Mann Elementary School, 44th 
and Newark Streets, N.W. All dogs 
must be leashed and cats must be in 
a carrier or on a harness . District 
law now requires that cats as well 
as dogs must be inoculated against 
Rabies. Call 673-6700 for other 

tes and locations of scheduled free 
kabies shots or any other information . 

In recent weeks people have become 
increasingly concerned about the pos
siblity of rabid raccoons in Burleith 

due to the large number of confirmed 
cases of Rabies in these animals in 
Northern Virginia and Montgomery 
County. 

During Easter week a resident in the 
3500 block of S Street sighted a 
"sick" raccoon on the lawn around 
11:00 a.m. and phoned the Animal Dis
ease Control Division. The employee 
dispatched by Animal Control searched 
the area but could not find a "stag
gering" raccoon. Children playing 
outdoors on T Street and 35th Street 

(Continued on nszt pags) 



Pr ,dent' 1\\ ag 
Spring accents the beauty of Burleith: 
dogwoods and redbuds in bloom. tulips 
and daffodils scattered roguishly 
among the wild violets, rock gardens 
blazing in pinks and purples. Stroll 
through the streets and alleys fo r 
pleasant surprises! The hanging gar
dens of Burleith behind T between 38th 
and 39th Streets are spectacles of 
wonder . 

Apri 1 12 genera 1 meet i n9 news: Mem
bers reported on zoning, Hillandale 
development, self-determination for 
D.C. Ruth Dixon spoke on the pro
posed changes and revisions in voter 
registration. Sgts. Scott and Evans 
from the Second Police District re
ported on the decrease in crimes and 
the increase of rabid raccoons. The 
membership voted and passed a tax 
assessment resolution supporting the 
redesignation of alley lots to Class 
I or Class II since no improvements 
can be made on these lots. 

Burleith Board update. David Litvin 
has stepped in to coordinate the sum
mer Picnic Committee again this year. 
The noise committee met with the Dean 
of Students at Georgetown University 
and established some ground rules and 
suggestions for controlling noise and 
building better relationships through
out the community. The Washington 
Post gave excellent coverage to these 
efforts in the District Weekly Ap~il 
20. In ~ppre~iation for the strong 
membershlp drlve, Block Captains were 
honored at the home of Mary Pappa
georgiou, Chairman of the Drive" on 
May 1. It was recommended for gen
eral membership consideration that 
Burleith contribute funds to purchase 
one ~ullet-proof vest for police pro
tectl0n. 
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support for an effective neighborhood 
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RABID RACCOONS (continued) 

were instructed to go inside their 
homes. That same evening D.C. Police 
were searching the area around T and 
S Streets for a raccoon, but their 
search was fruitless . The next day a 
raccoon was sighted again in the same 
vicinity around 5:00 p.m. The police 
managed to locate it and shot it four 
times at the foot of Gordon Center's 
stairs (35th and T). Animal Disease 
Control Division removed the body and 
planned to test it for Rabies. 

With Daylight Saving Time and ap
proaching summer vacation, children 
will be outdoors for longer periods. 
They should be advised to keep away 
from raccoons and to report any wild 
animal seen during daylight hours to 
an adult. Then Animal Disease Con
trol Division should be contacted 
(576-6664). If anyone in Burleith 
should find a dead animal, again 
Animal Control should be called to 
remove the body. Pets should have 
current vaccinations and be kept in
doors or leashed whenever outside. 
They should also wear tags with accu
rate information as to ownership and 
telephone so the owner can be reached 
in the event the animal is involved 
in an accident, bites, or is bitten. 

By Marguerite Cunningham 

Sign now for fall semester of four 
Shakespeare plays, alternate Tuesday 
evenings at the home of the teacher, 
Sam Withers, 333-5561. 

Custom painting, interior, exterior. 
free estimates; Georgetown referen
ces. Call Robb Hasencamp, 387-1234. 

COVER BY MARGUERITE CUNNINGHAM 



NOISE POLLUTION UP-DATE By A1 Bigelow 

For almost a year a SCA Committee 
-haired by Alan Stone hasllbe~n re
~earching all aspects of nOls~ pol
lution" in Bur1eith. The Commlttee 
has gained a broad understanding of 
the prob 1 em from the 1 ega ~, rea 1 e~
tate, and neighborhood pOlnts of Vlew. 
Working with local real estate agents, 
many of whom have management respon
sibilities for rental houses in Bur
leith, has proven mutually beneficial. 
The Committee has found real estate 
agents unanimous in their support of 
the Committee. One agent has already 
contacted the tenants in one of his 
houses and plans to tighten the noise 
provisions in his next lease. Another 
with several houses under management 
has agreed to meet with the Committee 
soon. 

With the help of legal counsel, the 
Committee has made a thorough investi
gation of the District Noise Law and 
prepared suggested language for inclu
sion in future leases. This paragraph 
~onforms with the D.C. Landlord-Tenant 

lW and other applicable D.C. laws. 

Use and occupancy of the property 
by lessee shall be consistent with 
the rights, privileges, and welfare 
of neighbors, living in adjacent 
and nearby houses. In particular, 
l~s~ee agrees to abide by the pro
V1Slons of the District of Columbia 
Noise Control Act of 1977, which 
sets legal 1imites to radio, stereo, 
and other sound in residential areas 
at 60 decibels during the day 
(~ a.m. - 9 p.m.) and 55 decibels at 
nlght (9 p.m . - 7 a.m.), measured at 
the property line of the source 
(appro~imately, low to moderate con
versatlon level). Failing to abide 
b~ these provisions or creating any 
dlst~rba nce which the landlord deems 
a nUlsance and so notifies tenant(s) 
t~ereof shall be grounds for termina
tlon of this lease. 

The Committee has also met with mem
rs of the.D.C. Police Department, 
e D.C. nOlse expert with the D C 

D:partment of Consumer Health Se~-· 
Vlces, ~ rep~esentative of the George
town.Unlverslty Office of Student 
Affalrs, and with various Burleith 

residents and tenants of selected 
rental houses. Reports on further 
activities will appear in future 
issues of the newsletter. Attention 
is drawn to the April 20th article on 
the Committee's activities in the 
Washington Post. 

CRIME ALERT 
To protect your private property, the 
Metropolitan Police recommends that 
the responsible citizen keep a close 
watch on his or her personal posses
sions. Do not leave purses or brief 
cases unattended in grocerty carts or 
under the table at a restaurant or 
club when you go to the restroom or 
onto the dance floor. Men should not 
carry their wallets in jacket or coat 
pockets if these garments are likely 
to be taken off and left unattended. 
Recently many robberies of such items 
have been reported in restaurants, 
bars and supermarkets up and down 
Wisconsin and Connecticut Avenues. 
Stay alert! Don't tempt fate! Keep 
your personal property in sight at 
all times. 

HEARTWORMS IN DOGS 
With the arrival of Spring and mos 
quitoes, it is advisable for all dog 
owners to have their pets tested for 
heartworms, a simple inexpensive pro 
cedure. Dogs that stay outdoors a 
lot or who frequent beaches and other 
places where mosquitoes are prevalent 
(there are lots of them in Whitehaven 
and Glover-Archbold Parks) are at 
high risk and should be placed on 
heartworm preventive medication. 
Many veterinarians recommend it for 
all dogs. 

Prevention is inexpensive, but treat
ment for heartworms, should your dog 
~e unfortunate enough to get them, 
l~ costly, time-consuming, and some
tlme~ fatal: . If you stopped the pre
ventlve medlclne during the winter 
~nd have some l~ft over, don't give 
lt to ~he dog wlthout having a blood 
test flrst, because the medicine 
co~ld cause death if the dog has ac
qUlred heartworms in the interim. 

By Virginia Warren 



NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH 
Marguerite Autry 

Chairman 

Do you remember what Neighborhood 
Watch is? It is simply a p~ogram ~f 
neighbors watching other nelghbors. 
property during times when ~urglar~es 
are likely to occur. A pO~lce off1-
cer patrolling your c~mmun1ty may not 
recognize a stranger 1n your yard but 
your neighbors would! 

This program only works through mutual 
aid -- NEIGHBORS WATCHING OUT FOR 
NEIGHBORS. Neighbors know who you 
are what type of car you own and the 
una~thorized prowler at your window 
or door. Each neighbor can effec
tively watch those homes to each side, 
as well as to the front and the back 
of his own home. 

Crime Report March 17 - April 19, 1983 

Date 

3/16 
3/17 
3/18-3/21 
3/20 
3/23-3/27 
3/24 
3/24 
3/28 
3/29 
3/29-3/30 
3/31 
4/2-4/4 
4/10 

Location 

3800 Res. 
II 

II 

II 

II 

3900 Res. 
II 

II 

3500 T 
3800 Res. 

II 

II 

1900 35th 

Crime 

Theft from auto 
Theft II 
Burglary II 
Burglary I 
Burglary II 
Theft II 
Theft II 
Burglary I 
Burglary II 
Burglary II 
Burglary II 
Stolen auto 
Theft I 

It is important to note that all the 
crimes on Reservoir Road, except pos
sibly the stolen auto, took place on 
the Georgetown Campus. 

DAyTIME RACCOON SIGHTINGS - Call 
Anlmal Disease Control Division 
at 576-6664. 

CRIME REDUCTION AWARD CEREMONIES 
Ceremonies will be held on May 11 at 
~1:00 a.~. at the Second District 
I~troPolltan Police Department, 3320 

aha Avenue, N.W., for awarding the 
pennant to that ward which has had 
~he great~st reduction in crime dur
lng t~e f~rst quarter of the year in 
the Dlstrl c t of Columbia . 

BURLEITH ANNUAL PICNIC 
Mark your calendars for Burleith's 
13th Annual Picnic~ scheduled this 
year for Saturday, June 4, 1 p.m. -
8 p.m., at the Green Lot (37th and 
Whitehaven). As usual the picnic 
will feature free hot dogs, free 
beer and, a special this year, free 
pretzels, during the afternoon. The 
traditional pot luck supper will be 
served at 6 p.m.; plan now to bring 
your favorite dish. The fire engine 
will be on hand, as will the moon 
bounce and other games. There will 
also be live musical entertainment 
and a kids' pet show. 

The picnic is open for all paid mem
bers of the Burleith Citizens Associ
ation: Homeowners, renters, old
timers, students, children, former 
residents. Plenty of seating will be 
available this year. If you haven't 
yet joined the BCA, you can do so the 
afternoon of the picnic. 

Volunteers are needed to help this 
year's picnic committee, chaired by 
David Litvin. If you have time to 
help with games, serve food, coordi
nate the pot luck dinner, etc., call 
David at 333-2610. Further details 
will be forthcoming in a picnic flyer 
and in the June Newsletter. 

BURLEITH COMPUTER MYSTERY 
The mystery of the used computer 
forms blowing around the streets near 
and inside the fence of Duke Elling
ton Stadium has been partially solv~d 
and the paper picked up. Sometime 
early in the week of April 17th a 
person or persons apparently heaved 
some 15 cases of used computer forms 
over the stadium fence. The Police 
were called. A member of the Bur
leith Board, after some inquiry, 
found the owners of the forms who 
have since retrieved the remaining 8 
cases of used forms. The others were 
burned by the stadium maintenance 
crew. The owners of the forms do not 
know how or why these papers were 
dumped in Burleith and propose to 
conduct their own internal investiga
tion. Burleith case closed! We may 
never know who done it!! 

By Robert B. Curtiss 



PROPO ED D.C. EL CTION LAW CHANGES 
Speaking t the April BeA meeting. 
Ruth Oi on discu sed three asp cts of 
~roposed election law changes -- voter 
egistration , 1983 elections, and the 

consolidation of elections in even 
years. 

The current proposal, which will re
tain on the voter list the 150~000 
who voted in either 1982 electl0n 
plus all who have registered since, 
is e pected to be adopted on April 
26. The Board of Elections and 
Ethics will mail out two notices to 
the other 200,000 voters and request 
them to revalidate their registration 
by returning a post-paid card. There 
is some question as to whether these 
200,000 names will be kept as a back
up list for four years to avoid drop
ping anyone who wants to vote. Keep
ing this list would seriously com
plicate the job of the Board and 
would discourage revalidation. 

Elections scheduled for 1983 are the 
Statehood primary for so-called sena
tors and congressmen in September and 

e general election in November for 
hool Board, Advisory Neighborhood 

Commissions, and the Rhodes Tavern 
initiative. The Se~tember primary is 
expected to be cancell 'ed although 
there is no legislation before the 
Council to do this, and mid-May is 
the deadline for taking such action. 
The Council voted on April 26 not to 
postpone the ANC election and to 
postpone the statehood election until 
1984. There is no proposal to cancel 
the School Board elections. 

Of the numerous other proposals for 
election reform, the consolidation 
of all elections into even years is 
the most far-reaching and has the 
most support. The Council is expect
ed to take this up in May. The major 
issue is whether to have School Board 
and Council races in the same Ward 
at the same time. Holding them at 
the same time would preclude School 
Board members having a "free shot" at 
the Council seat. Having them in 

fferent years would make the School 
ard races less likely to become in

volved in partisan politics. 

VISIBLE DIFF RENeE 
The District of Columbia is sponsoring 
a city-wide clean-up progra. Pick-up 
of all discarded materials, including 
bulk items, will occur during the week 
of June 27th in Ward 3. Put your dis
cards out by 7:00 a.m., Monday, June 
27. The city suggests that citizens 
clean private property, yards and 
garages, remove litter, mow lawns, 
spruce up property. 

Report abandoned vehicles to 673-6993 ; 
report vacant properties to 535-1475 ; 
report stopped-up catch basins to 
673-6600; report illegal dumping (note 
vehicle tag or markings) to 576-7387; 
and report pot holes to 282-2337 . Be 
sure to use proper trash containers 
(for information call 727-4825) and 
recycle cans, bottles and newspapers 
(call 724-2100 for locations) . Any 
questions about the pick-up schedule 
or about other neighborhood nuisances 
should be directed to Jim Bullock 
(727-4825) or Bill Johnson (767-8150) . 

CONTRACT AND 

REPAIR SERVICE 

INFORMATION 

EXCHANGE 

The newsletter would like to update 
its Contract and Repair Service In
formation Exchange listing. If you 
have recently had work done on your 
house (general contracting, painting, 
plastering, roofing, plumbing, car
pentry, electrical work, yard work, 
grouting, guttering, large or small 
appliance repair, chimney cleaning, 
anything), please list your name so 
that your neighbors can take advan
tage of your experience. The results 
of the update will appear in the June 
Newsletter . Call Maxine Combs at 
337-2676 or Virginia Warren at 333-
3849. 

BCA GENERAL MEETING 

TUESDAY) MAY 10) 7:30 P.M. 
GORDON CENTER LIBRARY 
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Frank A. Pi~'ran'on . Jr. 
Rf'sid n p ::t8 40~~ 
Office 7 -8500 

[B REL0 

FRAME SHOP 
1828 Wisconsin 
Monday-Saturday 10-6 
338-6992 

ART SUPPLIES & GALLERY 
1834 Wisconsin 
Tuesday-Saturday 10-6 
965-2688 

KAY A BE II Sal., A,soc,.t. 

0-337-6870 H-332-3155 · 

Let experience handle 
the sale of , your home. 

" Nice People To Do BUSiness With" 

[[~O~ ~!I:S~~~!I~ 

PAT TAYLOR 
GRAPHIC DESIGN 

338-0962 

Foxhall Cleaners 
4590 MacArthur Blvd ., NW 

SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL 
GOODWILL 

FOR TRUCK PICK -UPS 
CALL DC/MD 635-9200 

VA 549·5005 

(~02) 333 ·3366 

Will lAM r )()v[ Ifle 

" lOll WI',( (IN',It~ IIvr (J W VIII Illt/',1 HJ r ( 

~ .. o ... " DELIVERY 
FREE ADAMS 2 -1 900 

LIQUOR SHOP 
LIQUO •• - C~OIAL. - W I Na - ... Ut. 

AMI"IC"~ ... ~o I M,,<)" TIO 

eo. 5.M .. O 
MO_, 10 "td 5 P .. 

17'" WI.cOM.IN "VL H W 
.. ".MINOTOH DC 10007 

H. A. GILL & SON 
Georgetown's oldest Realtors 

1722 Wi sconsin Ave ., N.W. 
FEderal 8-5000 

Georgetown 

FUBERAL HOKE 
2222 WISCONSIN AVENUE 

FE . 3-6680 

REED 338-7500 

E LEe T R .I Ceo M PAN Y 
1611 WISCONSIN AVE. N W W"SHINGTON D C ~Q(lO' 

BOB'S FAMOUS 
HOMEMADE ICE CREAM 

(202) 965-4499 
OPEN 'TILL MIDNIGHT / SUN-THURS 

'TILL 1 AM ON FRI & SAT 

2 416 WISCONSIN AVE .. N W .. WASHINGTON DC 20007 

H. D . .JOHNSON. INC. 
PU ' MBINC und HL"TIM 

110T WATER HE'ITERS A PEUALT 

5500 ~h( Aann'a IOl'lF\'\aD 

244-6555/6 537-1689 emergencies only 

WASHINGTON 0 C 200Hl 

All plumbing services In business since 1935 


